
Godfrey Climate Protection and Energy Efficiency Committee 
Regular Meeting 

MARCH 23, 2018 
 

Chairman Woulfe-Beile called the Regular meeting of the Godfrey Climate 
Protection and Energy Efficiency Committee of the Village of Godfrey to order at 
12:00 p.m., March 23, 2018, at the Godfrey Village Hall, 6810 Godfrey Road, 

Godfrey, Illinois.  
 
ROLL CALL:   

PRESENT 
Present: Virginia Woulfe-Beile, Chairman, Robyne O’Mara, Susan Murray, Don 

Dieckmann, Nate Keener, and Pam Whisler. 
Absent: Lee Sudlow, Nate Keener. 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   
Chairperson Woulfe-Beile asked for approval of the minutes of February 16, 

2018.  Don Dieckmann moved for the approval of the February 16, 2018 
minutes, seconded by Robyne O’Mara.  Poll of Committee:  Ayes-5, Nays-0, 
Absent-1.  Motion carried. 

 
SOLARIZE METRO EAST PROGRAM 
Chairperson Woulfe-Beile reported that the Village Climate Protection and 

Energy Efficiency Committee will be holding a Power Hour in Godfrey for the 
Solarize Metro East Program on May 24, 2018.    

 
GREEN CITIES CHALLENGE PLANNING 
Chairperson Woulfe-Beile reported the Village attended the start-up training for 

Green Cities Challenge in St. Louis with Clerk Whisler and herself.  Chairman 
Woulfe-Beile reported that Madison County has taken care of the registration 
fee for the Village.  

 
SHRED-IT AND E-WASTE DAY 

Clerk Whisler reported that she is working on obtaining dates for the 2018 
Shred-It Day of May 19 at a cost of $500 and E-Waste in June with Ultimate 
Electronic Recycling, Inc. of Carlinville, Illinois at no charge for 2 hours.  The 

Village will have to place restrictions on the Shred-it for residents only and no 
businesses and no cardboard. 

 
WASTE HAULERS RECYCLING 
Chairman Woulfe-Beile reported that the Village has received the 2017 reports 

from the WasteHaulers.  The Committee will continue reviewing the reports as 
they are reported.  Chairman Woulfe-Beile reported that individual recycling 
containers are working very well.  The Committee suggested educating the 

community on proper recycling.  The Committee also suggested using the 
theme Reduce, Reuse and Recycle for educational format. 

 
LCCC SPRING EARTH DAY – APRIL 18, 2018 
Chairman Woulfe-Beile on April 18, 2018, LCCC Spring Earth Day between the 

hours of 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  The committee will participate in the event. 
The Committee discussed the format for the table.  Committee members will 



obtain adult coloring pages for pollinators to distribute to the group.  Clerk 
Whisler will put together a booklet of coloring pages for the handouts.  Susan 

Murray will work on items for giveaway such as reusable straw and utensils 
with village items.   

 
SIUE STUDENT ASSISTANT 
Chairman Woulfe-Beile reported on the study by the SIUE Students will be 

providing a presentation of their finding late April or early May.  The Committee 
will need to also make suggestion for Student program for upcoming school 
year. 

 
Chairman Woulfe-Beile reported that Sander’s Sanitation has stickers for $1.00 

to place on individual recycling containers. Chairman Woulfe-Beile suggested 
that the Committee write a letter to Madison County regarding the Tipping 
Reports for our Wastehaulers.  The Committee will consider this at the next 

meeting. 
 

ADJOURN: 
Susan Murray moved to adjourn the meeting at 1:02 p.m., seconded by Don 
Diekmann.  Motion carried. 

 
 
Pam Whisler,  

Village Clerk  


